
 

General Manager’s Meeting Summary 

July 2022 

7/7: ARFCD Rock Purchase Bid Opening. Office Manager Chapman and I 
conducted a public opening of bids for the District Rock Rip Rap purchase. One 
bid was received. The bid from Nordic Industries amounted to a total delivered 
price of $142,695 for 3,000 tons of CalTrans Grade 2 RSP. 

7/8: American River Flood Control District Board of Trustees meeting. The 
Board met in regular session. The agendized items included approval of bids for 
the Rock Rip Rap Purchase and the Arcade Creek Floodwall Removal, a Closed 
Session item regarding a claim, a resolution to transfer funds between reserve 
funds, a CVFPB encroachment permit from SMUD, and a resolution recognizing 
the City’s Critical Infrastructure Ordinance on District facilities. 

7/14: ARFCD Public Outreach Committee meeting. The Public Outreach 
Committee met to discuss the schedule and language for mailers to inform the 
public of the District’s upcoming demographic study and By-District elections 
mapping effort. 

7/25: County of Sacramento Proposed Critical Infrastructure Ordinance 
Discussion. Legal Counsel Rebecca Smith and I attended this meeting with 
County of Sacramento attorneys, Office of Homeless Initiatives staff and local 
levee maintaining agency representatives to provide input on the County’s 
proposed ordinance. The County was very open to comments and perspectives 
from levee agencies and asked for language to include in the proposed 
ordinance. LMA attorneys will provide the requested language supporting flood 
operations and maintenance needs. 

7/26: CVFPB Permitting and Inspection meeting. I met with staff from the 
Central Valley Flood Protection Board Permitting and Inspection Section and 
District consultant Pro Mitra to discuss the work and scheduling for the Arcade 
Creek Erosion Repairs. The group also discussed the construction haul route 
modification due to not having a floodwall removal component in the work plan. 

Item 7a

Page 1




